
Pueblo Municipal Shooters, Inc.  
Board Meeting Minutes 

February 8, 2016 
I. Call to Order - The meeting was called to order by President Terry Curtis at 7:00p.m.  Board members 

present – Terry Curtis, Bob Covington, Paula Mitchell, Rick Taullie, Peggy Walker, Ron Wiley, Les 

Keator, and Chuck Wingfield 

 Board members absent – Leonard Jimenez 

II. Minutes - It was M/S by B. Covington/L. Keator to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2015 

meeting.  Motion carried. 

III. Financial Statements – Peggy Walker presented the financial reports.  It was M/S by C. Wingfield /Les 

Keator to approve the financial reports.  Motion carried. 

IV. Old Business 

 

FNRA Banquet – The banquet will be March 14 at the Pueblo Convention Center.  Prizes have been selected.   

Seats are available to members at a cost of $50.  

  

Building and Safety Committee - The old F4 filters have been discontinued.  The new F8 filters need to be 

changed every two months.  Les Keator will check into the cost of purchasing filters from the Prison Program.  

Signs cannot be taped to the red doors.  The tape damages the paint.  The fire extinguisher checks are due next 

month.  It was discussed how to best educate shooters on the proper use of the shooting bags.   

 

Jr. Marksman – The new session started with 23 students. 

 

Membership - Currently there are 558 members.  There were 151 members that have not renewed at this time.  

There were 13 people that attended the mandatory free gun safety class on February 6
th

.  Rick Quinn is the new 

Chairperson for the free gun safety class.  

 

Education Committee – No new developments. 

 

IRC – New committee members are Gordon Shearer and Ralph Walker. 

  

RSO – Les thanked all RSO’s for their efforts and time. A meeting will be held in early March. 

  

Standard Operating Procedures – The SOP for the Pistol League was reviewed.  The SOP will be reworded to 

match the NRA procedures.  It was M/S by R. Wiley/R. Taullie to approve the Pistol League SOP pending 

changes are made to state when requesting an alibi, the shooter remains holding the pistol while gaining the 

attention of the RSO for verification.  Motion carried. 

 

V. New Business  

New instructor – Andy Ciarla’s credentials were previously submitted to the board for review.   It was M/S by 

L.Keator/B.Covington to accept Andy as an instructor.  Motion carried. 

 

Public Free Shoot Day – It was decided to have a free shoot day during Spring Break.  We will look at 

newspaper free areas to advertise and Paula will investigate Boys & Girls Club and possibly other avenues to 

promote it. 

 

Golden Eagle Award – After discussion, it was M/S by C. Wingfield/L. Keator to award only a single individual 

for the Golden Eagle Award in the future.  Motion carried. 

 

It was M/S by L. Keator/B. Covington to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Paula Mitchell 

Pueblo Municipal Shooters, Inc.
P.O. Box 427

Pueblo, CO  81003

http://puebloshooters.org
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